
From: Mary Mckellum <marymckellum@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Thursday, May 18, 2023 4:14 PM 
To: Jean Salmonsen <Jean.Salmonsen@floridahousing.org>; Michael Allan 
<mallan@revitaldevelopment.com>; Steve Kropp <kropp@flhousing.org> 
Cc: Lester McKellum <greaterlakecitycdc@hotmail.com>; Mary Mckellum <marymckellum@yahoo.com> 
Subject: Small Counties Tax Credit 
 
Good afternoon Ms. Salmonsen my name is Lester McKellum, I am a not profit 501 (C) 
(3) Community Developer and we are in the process of building 84 affordable housing 
units, which is much need in our community.  We are developing affordable housing in a 
small county, our affordable housing needs are just as great as any large counties.  We 
have three generations of families living in one unit, there are families living in sub-
standard housing as well  because of the lack of affordable housing.  We think it is 
unfair for Monroe county to be the only small county to receive the 9% tax credit, it cost 
just as much pre-square foot to build in small counties as it does in large counties. 
 
We need to know how we can receive some of the senate "Bill 102" funding that is 
made available to all counties in the state of Florida.  We are in Columbia County a 
small county, why has it been pre-determined that we are not eligible for the 9% 
affordable housing revenue? 
 
Lester McKellum, 
Executive Director  
Greater Lake City CDC 
363 NW Bascom Norris Dr. 
Lake City, FL 32055 
386-752-9785 (office) 
 
        
 
Mary Ann McKellum 
Administrative Assistant 
Greater Lake City CDC 
363 NW Bascom Norris Dr. 
Lake City, FL 32055 
386-752-9785 (office) 
904-635-2021 (Cell)  
 
 
The information transmitted in this email and any of its attachments is intended only for the person or entity to 
which it is addressed and may contain information concerning Greater Lake City CDC, Inc. and/or its affiliates 
and subsidiaries that is proprietary, privileged, confidential and/or subject to copyright. Any review, 
retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon, this information by 
persons or entities other than the intended recipient(s) is prohibited and may be unlawful. If you received this in 
error, please contact the sender immediately 
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